Report UCD Visit March 2004.

Wim Vandenbussche and Sonja Janssens, Vrije Universiteit Brussel

The major goal of this visit was to explore the possibilities of scholarly collaboration on the levels of research and education between the linguistics departments of University College, Dublin and Vrije Universiteit Brussel, Belgium (cf. application form).

The information which we received during preliminary contacts via email from Mrs. Catherine Convery, European Programmes Officer at UCD International Office, was most useful for the preparation of our visit;  it particularly facilitated our introduction at UCD and allowed us to approach the most relevant partners for possible future collaboration in the best possible circumstances.  

During our visit, meetings were held with members of the administrative staff coordinating international collaboration and members of the linguistics department.

Mrs. Catherine Convery, European Programmes Officer at UCD International Office, provided us with an in-depth introduction to all relevant administrative information for the outline of future collaboration programmes, both on the levels of research and education.  We also received UCD documents concerning teaching programmes and course descriptions which served as a solid basis for focussed discussions on the actual teaching and research orientation of the involved academic staff members.  Mrs. Convery also welcomed some of our VUB-students and arranged a campus tour for them – it should be pointed out that this initiative was highly appreciated by both students and staff and that the excellent and positive impression of our students is an important factor which strengthens and stimulates the willingness at VUB to pursue further collaboration with UCD.

Regarding the actual collaboration on the topic of linguistics, we met with Professor Jamal Ouhalla and Dr. Sharon Millar, respectively Head and Socrates Coordinator of the linguistics department.  In a first stage, detailed information about the nature and the contents of our mutual teaching and research programmes were exchanged.  On the basis of these discussions, a number of possible future initiatives were defined.  As far as research is concerned, both teams favoured a gradual in-depth acquaintance with our mutual specific research programmes.  There was mutual agreement that this line of collaboration was best initiated through the launch of a guest lecture series.  

On the level of teaching collaboration, two options were discussed.  Both parties see opportunities for a new Socrates programme (involving both staff and students).  UCD’s main concern here was the availability of English courses at VUB.  Given the presence of an English VUB-department which provides courses in linguistics through English, this problem can be solved.  The VUB team would like to extend its contacts in the domain of teaching collaboration to the departments of English and French, due to the fact that the VUB language programmes have been fused into one curriculum as of September 2004 onwards.  Similar changes may happen at UCD (the possibility of the creation of a school of languages was mentioned in the discussions).  In short:  both teams favour further contacts in the domain of teaching collaboration and will pursue this line in the coming months.

A second teaching issue which was mentioned was the possibility of collaboration in the domain of common/shared course programmes, within the Bologna context.  As the outlines of the M.A and advanced M.A. programmes in linguistics were still being made up at VUB at the time of the discussion, it was not possible yet to provide all necessary details for this undertaking.  We will, however, keep in touch in this domain as well, and both parties explicitly expressed their interest in the further exploration of joint master programmes.

The visit led to the expected outcome:  from the winter semester of 2004 onwards, the teams will start with an exchange of guest lecturers.  Depending on availabilities at that time, one or two UCD staff members would come to the VUB department,  with return visits to Dublin form VUB staff members in the summer semester 2005.  It is hoped (and most certainly the intention of all staff members involved) that both the preparatory contacts for these visits and the actual collaboration during the visits will favour more elaborate types of collaboration.

